May 6, 1971

Mr. Harold Weisberg
Route 8

Frederick, Md. 21701
Dear Harold:

Sorry to have missed you in New York.

No doubt the media appearances were gratifying after the Kaplan
"Review". T understand John Leonard had second thoughtg-~---- .

The copy for the "J. Edgar Hoover Where Were You" blurb was
technically poor as Jerry commented.

Of course, the reception was as good as could be hoped when one
considers the general situstion.

The Seigenthaler edited book is composed of trial studies by
three writers including Squires.

Ray was fortunate that he didn't "Escape".

Please call me (679-0800, Ext. 213) the next time you're in
the city and we'll have lunch.

Sincerely,

Edwards R, Williams
42-55 Colden St.

Apt. 15H

Flushing, N. Y. 11355



5/8/71
Dear Ed,

Relct Ot of the five days I was in NY§ I ate lunch twice, each time a worldng lunch,
Tursday, Jerry and I didu't eat until about 8:3%0 Peie But I've put your officemmber in
ny address book and hope there is enother time soon and that we caite L sure enjoyed the
last one.

3 toke it Jerry has updated you on the imes/Loenard/Kaplan. I think my letter with
the background on Kaplun ey have shaken Lootard, who does not seem o be a bad guy. e
may be onc of the vibctims,

Bad as that job was, a decent correction may offset it,

Jonn Barkhsm and Elmer Gertz have written similarly, and L've taken after both, the
correspondence making them look even worse, Remains o be seen if there will be aby bhing
as a resulis Youbt ite I you know who syndicates Barichaw, 1'd like to be eurc they get
the exchange. I have been sending copdes to the Assistant Hanaging Béitor of the NY Poste

Bushed and busy. Thaoks,



